Dulyshie

September 27, 1960

Dear George---

Strike a blow for freedom and for SSB policy, and send whatever propaganda you have in the file concerning the importance of ground-based work to complement rocket experiments to ("at JL request")

Professor Howard S Seifert, Dept Aeronaut Enging Stanford

(He is also President of the American Rocket Society, and perhaps not without influence among the engineers; he is also Chairman of the Stanserd Univ Coordinating Committee on Space Research, and altogether worth persuading -- which I did not quite succeed in doing over lunch today.)

Much thanks,